SUFFOLK COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE

SUMMARY MINUTES OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

ALUMNI ROOM, BROOKHAVEN GYMNASIUM, AMMERMAN CAMPUS 

SELDEN, NEW YORK

MARCH 22, 2007
The meeting was held on Thursday, March 22, 2007 at 8:30 a.m. in the Alumni Room of the Brookhaven Gymnasium, Ammerman Campus, Selden, New York.

Present:

William D.  Moore


Trustee/Chair

Walter Hazlitt



Trustee/Vice Chair 
George Kane



Trustee/Secretary

Belinda Alvarez-Groneman

Trustee 
Ernesto Mattace, Jr.


Trustee

Dennis McCarthy


Trustee

David Ochoa



Trustee

Frank C. Trotta


Trustee 


Dr. Shirley Robinson Pippins

President, SCCC



Mary Lou Araneo


V.P. for Institutional Advancement



George Gatta



V.P. for Workforce & Econ. Dev.



James Canniff



V.P. for Academic & Student Affairs



Charles Stein



V.P. for Business & Financial Affairs



Joanne Braxton


Associate V.P. for Campus Affairs


Ilene Kreitzer



Executive Director of Legal Affairs


Absent:
John Kominicki


Trustee

Guests:

Todd Stebbins

Representative, County Executive’s Office
* * * * * * * * * *
The minutes of the February 8, 2007 Board of Directors meeting were approved.
* * * * * * * * * * 

A motion to approve Resolution No. 2007.A2 was seconded and approved unanimously.

RESOLUTION NO.  2007.A2    ACCEPTING THE INDEPENDENT AUDITOR’S REPORT FOR THE FISCAL YEAR ENDING AUGUST 31, 2006
WHEREAS, Suffolk Community College Association, Inc. contracted with the independent CPA firm of Callaghan & Nawrocki, LLP, to perform an audit on Suffolk Community College Association, Inc., for the fiscal year ended August 31, 2006, and

WHEREAS, Callaghan & Nawrocki, LLP, submitted an Independent Auditor’s Report to the Association on February 1, 2007, and

WHEREAS, the College Vice President for Academic and Student Affairs has reviewed the report and recommends that it be accepted, be it therefore

RESOLVED, that the Suffolk Community College Association, Inc., accepts the audit report by Callaghan & Nawrocki, LLP, for the fiscal year ending August 31, 2006.

* * * * * * * * * * 

James Canniff, Vice President for Academic and Student Affairs, gave the Association finance report.  He stated that he reviews the Child Care Center financial operations monthly.  He reported that the current numbers do not include any student refunds but typically they are about $20,000.  Chair Moore asked if there would be any change in fees charged.  Vice President Canniff responded that there would be a slight increase in fees.
* * * * * * * * * *

The meeting was adjourned.  The next regular meeting of the Board of Directors will be Wednesday, April 18, 2007 in the Alumni Room of the Brookhaven Gymnasium, Ammerman Campus.

* * * * * * * * * * 








Respectfully submitted,








George Kane, Secretary








Board of Directors

